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January 10, 2019 

 

Bard Hill, Chair Richmond Selectboard  

C/o Linda Parent, Town Clerk 

Town of Richmond 

Town Center Building 

203 Bridge St. 

PO Box 285 

Richmond, Vermont 05477 

 

Project Name: Bolton IM 0789-2(45)  

 

Structure Identification:  I89 over Notch Rd. (Box culvert I89 Br. 51-3)  

 

Dear Mr. Hill, 

 

The Vermont Agency of Transportation has completed work on the Preliminary Plans to include minor 

rehabilitation work on the Notch Rd. concrete box under I89 in the Town of Bolton. Project plans have been 

uploaded to the project external website located at the link below: 

 

https://outside.vermont.gov/agency/VTRANS/external/Projects/Structures/13a090/13a090_Preliminary%20Plan

s%20Submittal_20181218.pdf 

 
We believe the most efficient and safest way to construct most of the above construction is through a series of 

nighttime road closures. We would like to propose closing this structure to vehicular and pedestrian traffic daily beginning 

at 7:00PM until 5:00AM the next morning for the time required to complete the work. We would limit all jackhammer 

work for concrete removal to the time frame from 7:00PM -10:00PM. Work will be allowed only on weeknights with no 

weekend work. Emergency vehicles would be able to use the culvert if needed. 

 

We are planning to install a portable changeable message board near the Stage Rd./Notch Rd. 

intersection in the town of Bolton along with appropriate signing at the Stage Rd./US 2 intersection in the town 

of Richmond.  

 

The purpose of this letter is to request approval from the Town of Richmond to sign Stage Rd. as the 

detour to connect traffic back to US 2 while work is performed on the Notch Rd. concrete culvert. The project is 

anticipated to take place in the late summer/fall of 2019.  

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

https://outside.vermont.gov/agency/VTRANS/external/Projects/Structures/13a090/13a090_Preliminary%20Plans%20Submittal_20181218.pdf
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Please respond with your response to this request by February 8, 2019.  
 

If you have questions, please contact me by email, at the above address or at (802) 505-1451. 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
James B. McCarthy 

Structures Project Manager 

 

 

 


